CPN Institute Ms. Julie McLaurin 405 Battleground Ave, Ste 204 Greensboro, NC 27401

Dear CPNI Badin, NC Volunteer Team,

On behalf of the Town of Badin citizenry, staff and council, we would like to extend our heartfelt gratitude for your participation in the CPN-Institute workshop in Badin September 12-13, 2019.

The workshop was an extremely valuable and appreciated exercise for our town and a well worthwhile experience for us. The discussion topics, perspectives and suggestions aired and shared allow us to view Badin through the refined lens of your collective knowledge. We await with great anticipation the opportunity to review your final report findings and recommendations.

Special thanks to Julie for leading the workshop so effectively and for spending extra time with us preparing for the event, and to Doug for pursuing Badin as a project focus.

It was our genuine pleasure to meet and work with each of you. We appreciate your generous donations of time and expertise to bolster the vitality and drive the betterment of Badin. We look forward to ushering your many insights from suggestions into plans and from actions into results. Our ability to succeed is stronger for your efforts and we happily welcome you into Badin's ongoing and evolving legacy. Again, thank you all.

Best regards most sincerely from Badin, the little "Port town in the Uwharries,"

Unne Harwood

Town Manager